McDill Inland Lake Protection and Rehabilitation District 

Meeting Minutes Ben Franklin Junior High

Tuesday October 7, 2011
Board of Directors Present: Jack Negaard, David Enerson, Tom Patterson, David Quick, Krista Olson

Jack Negaard called the meeting to order at 6:01 pm.  The meeting minutes from the meeting on September 29, 2011 were read and approved.  It was noted that the final vote count from the previous meeting was 107 votes for Option 2 of the Dam grant repair, 6 votes for Option 3 and 2 “no” votes.
McDill Dam Update:    A review was done of the damage to the dam, and the cost breakdown for repairs.  Since the last meeting the costs have been updated with a total of 513,300 applied for on the grant.  The 1/3 each option split divided by 180 homeowners would leave a cost of $528 per homeowner, or 1056 without the grant.    The dam transfer meetings to discuss the transfer of ownership will be called between Mayor Halverson Whiting, the Lake District and the City.  
Budget 2012:   The repair of the dam will be put into a capital project for 2012, and will be handled through borrowing from the City.  This will allow funds to be provided when needed, and homeowners should see the billing on their 2013 tax bill.  The general budget was reviewed, and is different from a normal year budget with weed harvesting, shoreline incentive programs, etc removed from the budget.  There are additional items in the budget added for attorney fees and other projects.  Any items in the budget will be voted on at the annual meeting on October 26th.  

 2012 Projects: Jack Negaard and Krista Olson presented the South Channel dredge.  Three areas are recommended for dredging based on the 2010 water quality study:  the section from Della St to the opening of the south channel, the pond area across from Riverwoods park, and in front of both sides of the Heffron culvert opening.  These areas have sediment building up that is forcing the water to go uphill to exit the channel.  It will not completely cure all the issues with the channel, but will provide a good impact to improve the situation.  Stuczyinski excavating has agreed to provide the dredge at cost  Chris Meyer presented his dredge on his land under the power lines.  He will be dredging on the main lakebed material on the land he owns and placing it up to 4’ high on his island.  Chris would be completing the project on his own.  Krista presented the Koziczikowski beach proposal.  A 30 – 50 foot section of the shoreline at the retaining wall in Koziczikowski part would have the dead oak and sumac removed, and a bobcat would push up the sand for a sandy entry beach.  The Olsons would be donating work and paying fuel/labor costs to the Beggs to complete the work along with paying for the permit.  Tom Patterson presented the fish sticks project, which is organized tree drops to provide structure for fish.  The project was recommended by the DNR and Golden Sand RC&D to improve the habitat for both fish, turtles and ducks.    All projects will be voted on at the annual meeting on October 26th.  
The meeting was adjourned at 8:10 pm.   Meeting Minutes respectfully submitted by Krista Olson.

